
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
House Resolution  6009 
 
 
The Parental Rights Resolution was written to make our Congressional Delegation aware of a treaty that 
is being pushed through the UN in regards to the rights of children.  The Parental Rights Resolution 
ensures that government respects and honors the vital relationship of children and parents.  This 
resolution informs the above delegation of the rights of parents regarding the upbringing and education 
of their children.  This resolution seeks to stop the United States from agreeing to the treaty and that 
lawmakers understand the rights of parents.  American parents do not want the UN telling them how to 
raise their children. 
 
 
Parental rights are important to families and will protect these families from government involvement.  
Government should have a compelling reason to get involved with children and parents and states do 
have laws on the books and agencies to protect children.  The treaty would super cede all state laws on 
the books and decide when a government agency should get involved with the children.  Government 
and treaties do not know the child or care for the child, yet this treaty makes government look like the 
best authority when it comes to raising children.  The treaty would allow the citing of foreign laws when 
deciding cases concerning children and parents. 
 
 
This resolution will let our Congressional delegation the state of Kansas does not want to be part of the 
UN treaty and does not want the United States to be part of the UN treaty regarding children’s rights. 
 

 


